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 Hello Hope!   
 
 It has been a joy connecting with so many people we knew when 
Kathe and I attended Hope previously. One of the most exciting things for 
Kathe and me is meeting the many new faces now attending Hope. 
 
I know these first few weeks have been a whirlwind for all of us. I am trying 

to learn about you, and you are trying to figure out who we are. I mentioned “Joy” —— 
that is what I feel when I am with you each Sunday and through the week. Thank you for 
such a loving welcome. 
 
I hope together we will pray about who we are and what our mission here at Hope is.  
Many of you have shared great ideas for mission right here in Edwardsburg. Over the next 
months I look forward to this discernment process with you.   
 
As always, I encourage you to start your day with a devotional like the Upper Room. It on-
ly takes a few minutes and will help to focus you on our Savior Jesus.   
 
God bless each of you. 
 
Pastor Rob and Kathe       
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FINANCE QUES-
TIONS????? 

 
If you have a question 
about the how the church 
finances work, please con-
tact Dawn Weingart at 269
-663-5321 extension 6.  
We also have summaries 
of the information that has 
been published in prior 
newsletters in the office. 

JULY LT MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 
 

FINANCE: Reviewing financial information provided by Dawn, finances re-
main stable with receipts  slightly above expenses for the past month. Camp 
Scholarships  were distributed in the sum of $200.00 per camper, with five (5) 
youth attending UM Camps this summer.   
 
TRUSTEE REPORT: The Parsonage Lease Agreement was completed and 
executed between Hope UMC and New Journey Church of Niles Michigan, and 
the tenant, the new Pastor serving New Journey Church, will reside in the home 
for the next year.  The trustees will serve as property managers during the one-
year lease. Discussion followed regarding additional parking lot repair, and 
looking into attaining estimates for restroom door activation switches in Reese 
Hall. 
 
SPRC: Brandon DeYoung offered to assume responsibility for updating the 
Shirley Andrews Award for Musical Excellence. 
 
PASTOR’S REPORT: A quick overview of the current governance model of 
the church was presented by Pastor Rob and reviewed with LT.  Discussion re-
garding the transition of pastors offered positive feedback from LT members.   

 

Summer Office Hours – 
Through Labor Day 

 
Monday 9am – Noon 
Tuesday 9am – Noon 

Wednesday 9am – Noon 
Thursday 9am – Noon 

& by appointment.  Call the 
office at 269-663-5321 x 9. 
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BILL STACK  8/02 
LUCAS FLICK  8/03  
KELLY KLEIN  8/05 
HAYLIE STEVENSON   8/05 
MOLLY ADAMS  8/05 
SUE TOTH  8/06 
EMILY WILFERT  8/07 
ALEXANDER MILLER 8/08 
JOSH UDELL  8/10 
LINKIN BORN  8/10 
JAN READ  8/11 
ELIZABETH GINERIS 8/11 
RON FLICK  8/12 
KAREN REED  8/12 
SHERRIE MAHNESMITH 8/13 
JAN FRIES  8/13 
LURENA WILFERT  8/14 
ANGELINA MARIA FISK 8/15 
VIRGINIA HELVEY  8/17 
APRIL SCHMIDT  8/17 
BEV STOOPS  8/19 
KAELYNN SMITH  8/19 
KAYE SMITH  8/19 
JENNIFER WYANT  8/25 
SCARLETT DIAZ  8/26 
CHRIS FRENTZ  8/26 
MADISON GIPSON 8/26 
MEGAN GIPSON  8/26 
KAY McNIFF  8/26 
JACKIE BOONE  8/27 
SANDI TURPEL  8/27 
DAVID HENDRICKS 8/28 
MARIE GRUVER  8/29 
GRACE WERNER  8/31 
COLBY GARVIN  8/31  

CAITLIN & NATE EYESTONE 8/01 
RENE & BRANDON DeYOUNG 8/05 
MICHELE & GREG BLACK  8/09 
RONDA & BILL FAHEY  8/10 
PATTY & JEFF D JOHNSON  8/15 
KELLY & BILL LONG  8/19 
JAN & BILL FRIES   8/25 
KATHE & ROB SNODGRASS 8/25 
WENDY & BILL HILL  8/25 

Own a Piece of  
Edwardsburg UMC History 

The stained-glass windows from the 
1892 original Edwardsburg UMC are 
now for sale to the public on a first 
come, first served basis.  They are 
displayed in Reese Hall.  
 

Each window has unique characteristics, so tape 
your name to the window that you want to pur-
chase.   
 
The windows are $300 for the public or $250 for 
church members.  Contact Jim Weingart (574-361-
3483, cell) to purchase a window. 
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DID YOU KNOW … 
 

Seeing a need for support 
and fellowship for those 
who have lost spouses,  
Sandy Ryder and Dee 
Vandeveire organized Wayfinders. The group 
has met monthly for 8 years. They lunch with an-
ywhere  from 6 to 25 attending, share infor-
mation, enjoy occasional programs or projects. 
 
Readers to Leaders  supports the Liberia 
Scholarship Fund and the Michigan Children De-
fense Fund Freedom Schools. At the 2022 Michi-
gan Annual Conference the body voted to sup-
port the group’s fundraising campaign. Hope 
UMC recently donated to the fund. 

Current Hope Financial Information  
Month of June  

 
Ministry Fund Summary 

Ministry Fund Donations:     $ 15,945 
Ministry Fund Expenses: $-15,700  
Surplus for the Month: $   245              
 
Monthly Budget = $17,675 
 
Shortfall YTD: -$817 
 
All June bills have been paid.  Our Ministry 
Fund balance is $94,901.  Thank you for 
your continued support! 
 

June Mortgage & Mission  
Fund Allocation 

$146.03 Missions 
$998.58 Parsonage Mortgage 
$315.67 Capital Improvements 
$1,460.28 Total Donations 
 

Parsonage Mortgage Update 
   $998.58 Regular Mortgage Payment - 
Mortgage Fund 
 
Current Parsonage Mortgage Balance = 
$122,218 after the July 2023 Payment.   
Our projected payoff date is August 2036, 
which is 45 months earlier than the origi-
nal payoff date! 
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WHEN WE HURT 
 
Our hurt can be a physical pain or a pain 
in our heart. 
Our body will hurt regardless which hurt 
we suffer. 
The heart, many times will also feel that 
same pain. 
Any hurt gives us grief and effects the 
way we live. 

 
A physical hurt usually causes us to limit our activity. 
The body will let us know which part needs help. 
Many remedies are available to offer relief and comfort. 
Some come with complete relief while others only partial. 
 
We still usually change the way we live our lives. 
Our job, our family and our friends are all affected. 
It may be obvious to some while others don't see hurt. 
It could also change their lives and those they touch. 
 
A pain in the heart can hurt worse than a physical pain. 
This pain changes our mind set and how we handle it. 
Again this heart pain can be hidden or visible to others. 
Only we are the ones who will suffer this pain this day. 
 
The way we treat any hurt in our lives can hurt others. 
Our hurt affects the actions we impose on others.  
Others may be suffering that same pain in their lives. 
How we handle these pains can help/harm other people. 
 
Any pain we carry presents a burden on our lives and 
our souls and will make our lives a burden to carry. 
This burden can be passed on to others or kept inside. 
Burdens can be used to help others with their lives. 
 
Matthew 11:28-30 Come to me, all you who are weary and 
burdened, and I will give you rest.  Take my yoke upon 
you and learn from me, for I am gentle and humble in 
heart, and you will find rest for your souls.   For my yoke is 
easy and my burden is light.   
 
Psalm 68:19 Praise be  to the Lord--who daily hears our 
burdens.  Galatians 6:2   Carry each other's burdens, and 
in this way you will fulfill the law of Christ. and Galatians 
5:13 You my brothers and sisters were called to be free. 
 
Whatever type of burden or pain you are carrying, ask for 
help from our Lord and share with others who may help 
you or you may help them.   
  —-Deb and Tony Lang 

Going to School with Jesus 

  

In Faith Takes a 
Name, Dwight E. Ste-
venson writes that if 
we consider our-
selves to be disciples 

of Jesus, then we must remain “learners 
under the instruction of Christ.” He 
notes, “Quite literally, a disciple is a pu-
pil, scholar, student or learner. In 
[Jesus’] world a teacher with his band of 
disciples was to that culture what 
schools and universities are to our socie-
ty. To be a disciple of Jesus is to go to 
school with him.”  






